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Regis Healthcare seeks declaration from Federal Court 

The Commonwealth Department of Health (Department) issued guidance in relation to fees 

and charges that aged care providers may charge under the Aged Care Act 1997 in 

September 2016 (the Guidance). 

Regis’ subsequent engagement with the Department has not provided certainty in relation to 

the Department’s position regarding capital refurbishment type fees and their compliance 

with the Act and Regis is now seeking Court confirmation. 

Regis currently charges an Asset Replacement Charge (the ARC) to care recipients and 

maintains that the ARC is consistent with the Act.  Regis has today applied to the Federal 

Court for a declaration as to the interpretation of the legislation in order to obtain clarity in 

relation to this issue.  

Existing arrangements in relation to charging the ARC continue and Regis will make a 

provision in its FY17 financial accounts reducing profit by an amount equal to the ARC 

revenue recognised. 

Regis reaffirms its FY17 guidance provided in its announcement of the financial results for 

1HFY17 released on 24 February 2017. 
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